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Midterm Reports
Provincial Midterm Report Cards are being sent home with students along with this newsletter.  Please contact your son or daughter’s teacher(s) if you have concerns about their progress.  You may call the school or email.  Teachers’ contact information is on the school website under the Staff heading. 
Land Acquisition for New K-12 School 
The long-awaited announcement about land purchase came on November 8th.  We have learned that the K-12 school will be located directly west of the Shores Recreation Centre in Forest.  We have few details at the writing of this newsletter, but meetings will begin in the new year.  Stay tuned!
Cell Phones
It is no secret that education has been through a very disruptive period.  Now most students are settling into the routine of face-to-face learning every day.  We are trying to rebuild relationships, and limit distractions to get back to the business of learning.  Lately, I have been concerned about the use of cell phones in class.  
Although there are legitimate uses, such as recording homework, checking assignments on Google Classroom, and looking up information on the internet, many students are not using them for these purposes.  We are going to be more vigilant in the near future to curtail inappropriate cell phone use.  In 2019, the Ministry of Education banned cell phone use in the classroom except for educational purposes.  
Please understand that your son or daughter will not be able to respond to a text until they are not in class; this may be lunch (10:50-11:40am) or the end of the day (2:20).  Outside of these times, you can get an urgent message to them by calling the office.
NLSS Breakfast of Champions
Hungry students don’t learn well.  More than 13 years ago, we recognized that students were getting off the bus without having breakfast.  Our ALLP class takes on the task of preparing nutritious items every day, and the program has been well-funded in the past.  This year, however, more students are using it, and costs have increased.  We need your help.  Your tax-deductible donation can be made through Cash Online or send to the main office with your son or daughter.
Literacy Tests 2021-2022
Students in Grade 10 and 11 this year are required to be successful on the Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test as a graduation requirement.  Grade 11s spent a month preparing; completing the test last week.  Results are expected by the end of January 2022.  Grade 10s will begin preparation in February and write the OSSLT during the week of April 11-14, 2022.
Emails from the school through our database, ASPEN, appear in your inbox like this:
noreply@pd.myontarioedu.ca   Hit Reply to communicate directly with the teacher or administrator who wrote the email.  

 .  


	
[image: ]

Upcoming
Winter Sports Begin
· Boys’ Basketball
· Boys’ & Girls’ Hockey
· Girls’ Volleyball
· Wrestling
 
Nov 25  Reach For the Top 
Dec 10  Arts Night featuring “A Charlie Brown Christmas”
Dec 16  Awards Night
Dec 20 Break begins
Jan 3    Classes resume Week B
Jan 24  AM only—Evaluation for Week B Morning Class
Jan 25  AM only—Evaluation for Week B Afternoon Class
Jan 26-28  Week A Classes
Feb 1   AM only—Evaluation for Week A  Morning Class
Feb 2  AM only—Evaluation for Week A Afternoon Class
Feb 3  Evaluation Day if needed
**Feb 4  (Friday) Start of Semester 2
ALL students participate in Evaluation Days, all subjects
April 11-14  Grade 10 Literacy Test 
 
**Note** All spectators and guests must show proof of vaccination to attend events at NLSS.
 





	
	



















	**Semester 2?
A recent announcement by the Minister of Education gave School Boards the option of returning to a 4-period day.  We are waiting on direction from the Public Health Units.
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